

Office of the Director General

Mr A Piggott
General Manager
Kyogle Shire Council
PO Box 11
KYOGLE NSW 2474

10/12369

Dear Mr Piggott

Kyogle Local Growth Management Strategy 2010

I refer to Council's letter dated 22 April 2010 in which my endorsement is sought for the Kyogle Local Growth Management Strategy.

I am pleased to advise that I have approved the Strategy. It is noted that this Strategy is an update of the approved 2005 Strategy reflecting current information and policies.

I also note the inclusion of an additional industrial area to cover the site of the burned down plywood factory just north-east of Kyogle on the Murwillumbah Road, and a parcel of land immediately across the road from that site. The addition of this industrial land is consistent with the Far North Coast Regional Strategy which identifies this land for employment use.

The Strategy can now form the basis for appropriate zones in the Council's comprehensive LEP, and subsequent LEP amendments.

If you require further information please contact Elizabeth Yeoman in the Department's Northern office on phone 02 6641 6609.

Yours sincerely

Sam Haddad Director General

22/6/2010